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Subject: Opportunity Grants to Advance Implementation of Selected Action Items from The 

Healthy Brain Initiative

Dear Grantees and Partners,

Below is information about a funding announcement to implement priority action items from the Healthy Brain 
Initiative.

Opportunity Grants to Advance Implementation of Selected Action Items from The Healthy Brain Initiative:
The Public Health Road Map for State and National Partnerships, 2013 - 2018
REQUEST FOR APPLICATIONS
RFA #HA2015A
The National Association of Chronic Disease Directors (NACDD), with support from the Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC), announces the availability of funds for state and territorial health departments 
to implement priority action items from The Healthy Brain Initiative: The Public Health Road Map for State and 
National Partnerships, 2013 - 2018 (a.k.a., the Road Map). Funds from this announcement will be used by
grantees to implement selected action items beginning in April, 2015.
The goal of this announcement is to: (a) support sustainable strategies to implement priority action items in
the Road Map; and (b) build partnerships between state and territorial public health departments, CDC-
funded Prevention Research Centers, and other partners committed to implementing priority action items
from the Road Map.

Informational Conference Call:
Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at 3:30 PM(Eastern Time)
Number: 1-866-707-2118; Code 2111071#

Letters of Intent due: Monday, February 23, 2015 no later than 8:00 pm (Eastern Time)

Applications due: Monday, March 9, 2015 no later than 8:00 pm (Eastern Time)

For further information:
Please contact Carol McPhillips-Tangum at ctangum@chronicdisease.org or 404-377-4061

National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center team
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